

January 11, 1995

Mr.Grennady G.Shteynberg
Environmental Analyst
CT Department of Environmental Protection
WEED - District 3
Engineering and Enforcement Division
165 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, Connecticut 06106

RE: Eleventh Year, Fourth Quarter Groundwater Monitoring Program

Dear Mr. Shteynberg:

Enclosed please find the Groundwater Report for the eleventh year, fourth quarter monitoring results from November 15 sampling at the Stratford Army Engine Plant operated by Textron Lycoming in Stratford, Connecticut.

This work was performed, prepared, and sent to us from C.A.Rich Consultants, Inc. by Mr. T.Hughes in continuing our Groundwater Monitoring Program. The fourth quarter sampling included both dissolved and total metals sampling and analysis. This was requested be added to the sampling this time by US EPA. The result

Results of the analysis show the same trend as has been on-going. Turbidity was measured Nephelometrically at the request of US EPA, although well turbidity level is not related to regulated units.

The twelfth year first quarter sampling is scheduled for February 22, 1995.

We have reviewed the report and conclusions and are now submitting the report to you. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

John Fleming, PMD AdliedSignal Engines (203) 385-3964

Enclosure - Certified Mail (C.A.Rich Consultants, Inc. Report)
cc: Mr. J.Kuehnle - ATCOM, St.Louis
Mr. Ken Rota - US EPA, Region I, Boston